Message from the President of Chaopraya University

It is with the greatest honor for all Buddhists in Thailand that the Organization of
International Buddhism has appointed Mahachulalongkorn Rachaviyalai University to be the
co-host with the Association of International Buddhism Universities and the Association of
World’s Visakha Pucha Day in celebrating the 2013 World’s Visakha Pucha Day. To do so,
the academic conference on “Education a.nd the World’s Citizen: the Buddhism Aspect,” will
be held not only to pay respect to the Lord Buddha, but also to celebrate 100" birth
anniversary of His Holiness Somdej Phrayannasangworn, the supreme patriarch of Thailand.

On behalf of all administrators, lecturers and students at Chaopraya University, we are
delighted to celebrate such a significant event, which aims to have all Buddhists worldwide

living harmoniously and peacefully according to the ways of Buddhism.
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